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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Monday, November 14, 2011 9:38 AM
To: 'Kiernan, James'
Subject: RE: RO137 (Former Chevron 9-0019, 210 Grand Ave, Oakland) - Sampling Reduction 

Request

Hi James, 
 
I’d agree the well is not adding much information, and another ND does not add substantially to the data mix.  But rather 
than eliminating the well, let’s move the sampling to an annual basis (using the first quarter [March] as the sampling 
period).  With the recent groundwater change, while likely just anomalous, it would likely be wise to keep the well in the 
mix.  Hope this helps somewhat. 
Best, 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 

From: Kiernan, James [mailto:jkiernan@craworld.com]  
Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2011 2:48 PM 
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health 
Subject: RO137 (Former Chevron 9-0019, 210 Grand Ave, Oakland) - Sampling Reduction Request 
 
Hey Mark, 
 
In looking at the data for this site, well MW-4 has generally been ND since the mid-1990s, and as such 
sampling of this well no longer appears warranted.  Thus, on behalf of Chevron, we would like to request 
that further sampling of this well be discontinued.  It would still be gauged to get the GWE during each 
event.  Let me know what you think.  Thanks.  
 
Sincerely, 

_____________________________ 
James P. Kiernan, P.E. 
Conestoga-Rovers & Associates (CRA) 
10969 Trade Center Drive, Suite 107 
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 
Office: (916) 889-8917 
Cell: (916) 919-6759 
Fax: (916) 889-8999 
E-mail: jkiernan@craworld.com 
www.CRAworld.com 
Think before you print  
Perform every task the safe way, the right way, every time! 
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This communication and any accompanying document(s) are confidential and are intended for the sole use of the addressee.  If you are not 
the intended recipient, please notify me at the telephone number shown above or by return e-mail and delete this e-mail and any copies.  You 
are advised that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or the taking of any action in reliance upon the communication without consent is 
strictly prohibited.  Thank you. 
  
 


